
 DRAFT MINUTES 
 Draper Elementary School SCC 
 12/12/2022 

 SCC Members 

 Parent Members 
 Janene Day (Chair) 
 Brook Free (Vice-Chair) 
 Megan Litster (Notetaker) 
 Mike Weaver - ABSENT 
 Stacey Shaw - ONLINE 
 Angie Stallings 
 Nancy Nichols 
 Melissa Inouye 
 Morgan Taylor 
 Jamie Harris 

 Staff Members 
 Ronnie Mulqueen (Principal) 
 Tawna Glover (Teacher) 
 Raye Ann Blauer (Teacher) 
 Julie Page (Teacher) 

 Meeting Agenda 

 Business Items: 

 1.  Welcome  Janene 
 2.  Approve Previous Meeting Minutes  Janene 

 a.  Draft DE SCC Minutes 11/14 
 b.  Megan motioned to approve the minutes. Morgan seconded it. The minutes 

 were unanimously approved by those present (Julie P., Melissa, & Ronnie were 
 out of the room when minutes were approved). 

 3.  Review Acadience Report - Math  Ronnie 
 a. 2022-23 Draper Elementary Acadience Data.pdf

 4.  LAND Trust & TSSP  Ronnie 
 a. TSSP:Land Trust Goals 22-23.pdf
 b.  Reviewed the Math goals.  We would like to increase by 8%.  Mid-year 

 assessments will be in January.  They are doing progress monitoring in math.  In 
 math they look at computation (facts) and concepts and application (story 
 problems, extended math sentences).  Grades are tracking both. 

 i.  Ronnie met with BLT and looked at the action plan summaries and how 
 they were allocating money. The $5000 for teacher packets this summer 
 did not happen.  Ronnie asked the BLT how are we spending the money 
 moving forward?  They decided there will be a ½ day sub for each grade 
 level for the grade level to meet. In January the teams will meet for LA. 
 In February the teams will meet for Math/Science.  All substitute money 
 will come out of TSSP.  They would like to propose another 17 hour 
 classroom aide to come in to help with progress monitoring to help with 
 whatever the teachers need classroom wise. 
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1YVqHnm0BTvET9nnE2vd0-tkd3K9Qbboj/view?usp=share_link
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 1.  Angie asked if they are having a hard time finding substitutes. 
 Ronnie said they are able to get the majority of them and they 
 are already asking for subs now for those days. 

 ii.  Ronnie said 8% increase is a lofty goal but thinks they can do it. 
 iii.  Morgan said last year that she knew many of the parents last year did 

 not know that the third graders were supposed to memorize their 
 multiplication facts.  She asked that it is communicated explicitly with 
 parents.  Ronnie will talk with the 3rd grade team.  Janene said she 
 didn’t know that the rewards offered were helping.  Brooke said she 
 doesn’t remember it being stressed. 

 iv.  Brooke asked what the $5000 for software is going towards.  Ronnie said 
 some is for Chinese software and some is for Mystery Science.  Brooke 
 said she had heard from teachers who had still wanted software for 
 students to be able to use at home. Ronnie said the district has not 
 approved Reflex because they think we should be addressing it in the 
 classroom.  We are seeing a shift away from technology and apps 
 because we are not getting the biggest bang for our buck. 

 v.  Ronnie said USBE pulled Mandarin Matrix funding.  Angie shared that the 
 funding from Dual Immersion does not increase each year. Middle 
 schools were having more proficiency needed so they shifted funding 
 there.  There is going to be a bill this year that will restore funding back 
 which could bring some funding back. Ronnie said that the Chinese 
 programs have the least resources.  Janene said as an SCC it was 
 brought up that in the past TSSP had paid for it and the SCC said no we 
 would like to not fund it because it does not benefit the whole school. 
 They are back in discussion to see if we can find a middle ground. 

 vi.  As far as Reflex and other apps it is VERY difficult to get apps/program 
 approved. 

 1.  Melissa asked what is the hardest thing for teachers?  Is it the 
 grading? 

 2.  Ronnie said the data is not supporting the software.  In Ronnie’s 
 opinion, it has been a drastic change coming off of COVID to 
 have much less support. 

 3.  Melissa asked how we can help the teachers?  Ronnie said that 
 she has seen parents coming in to volunteer. 

 vii.  SCHOOL CLIMATE - Ronnie would like to propose to not use the SRSS-IE 
 data.  Right now they have Mondays with Melissa that happens once a 
 month and monthly themes.  Ronnie would like to 3x a year have a 
 survey asking what they have learned based on the skills addressed. 
 The social workers are also doing a book once a month with each grade 
 level. 

 1.  Angie asked, is the survey going to be identifiable?  Ronnie said 
 no. 
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 2.  Nancy asked if questions would be shared with parents 
 beforehand? Ronnie said yes. 

 3.  Megan asked if we would need to continue fund .5 FTE in order 
 to have a full time social worker? Ronnie said yes. We currently 
 have 1.5 social workers. 

 viii.  Nancy asked about keyboarding. What do they do on the elementary 
 level? We have Typing club (district program).  Right now, 3rd grade 
 they practice for 15 minutes during the rotations.  They are looking 
 back at being brought nitro type.  Julie P said it is in their curriculum 
 map by grade.  It starts in 2nd grade.  Julie said in 5th grade they test 
 typing. Nitro type is free and parents can access it at home. 

 ix.  Tawna asked if the recess aide was hired for play? Ronnie said no.  She is 
 unaware of a job ever being posted. Ronnie said they need some work 
 at recess. We definitely have students that like to poke the bear and 
 we’re working on that. Students are not reading social cues. Ronnie 
 does not see intentionally mean kids at our school. 

 x.  Ronnie will have everything written up for January and we will 
 wordsmith it in January. 

 xi.  Jamie asked about bus behavior. Ronnie said she will be calling each bus 
 down on Wednesday/Thursday to discuss bus behavior. Ronnie said she 
 has more bus problems than anything. 

 Discussion Items: 
 1.  Code of Conduct  Ronnie 

 a.  Add Drill Information to Code of Conduct 
 b.  Examples of Code of Conduct: 

 i. Code of Conduct Sample...2018-19 Oakcrest School Information an…
 ii. Code of Conduct sample...Granite Handbook[1] update 2020.pdf

 2.  Parent Survey Results  Ronnie 
 a.  Overall Average 3.91 
 b.  Lowest score: I feel my child is safe at school - 3.38 

 i.  Comments were various about open playground, office safety, etc. 
 ii.  Jamie said it is a loaded question. She doesn’t think any parent feels 

 their child is safe at school. Ronnie agreed, but said that we can do 
 better to communicate about what we are doing to parents. 

 iii.  We will be doing a safety fair in the spring and we can share what we 
 are doing. 

 iv.  Jamie said she would like to know how she can get to her child in an 
 emergency situation. 

 v.  Stacey asked about following up with kids after a drill by notifying 
 parents that a drill was done. Stacey said that the fire issue scared her 
 1st grader and she wished she had known about it sooner. 
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 vi.  Ronnie said that she could include in the monthly newsletter what the 
 drill will be and she could let parents know when there is an 
 unexpected drill. 

 vii.  Jamie said maybe there could be a safety handbook at our safety night 
 in the Spring.g - at a glance information 

 Meeting Dates: 
 2nd Monday of Every Month at 3:45 in Library 
 01/09, 02/13, 03/13, 04/10, 05/08 
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